
TOWN OF NORFOLK 
PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

TUESDAY 4/15/2025 UPDATE!! 
 
 
The balloon float scheduled for Thursday, April 17, 2025 between 
9AM and 1PM has been rescheduled due to anticipated high winds 
(10-15 MPH sustained winds with 26-33 MPH gusts). 
 
So as to give residents the greatest possible notice, Tarpon Towers has 
therefore decided to cancel the Thursday float and instead aim for the 
balloon float from 78 Goshen East Street, the proposed location of a 
new cell tower, on: 
 

Friday, April 18, 2025 between 9AM and 1PM 
(weather permitting)** 

 
**Please be aware that the balloon float is subject to weather conditions 
and as such, a last-minute cancellation could possibly occur.  If the 
weather is not conducive on the 18th, the float will be conducted for the 
same hours on Saturday, April 19, 2025.** 
 
A balloon (typically a red weather balloon 3 feet in diameter) will be 
floated at approximately the same height as the proposed tower so that 
all interested parties can assess the potential visual impacts from 
various locations within the Town of Norfolk. 
 
Should a cancellation occur, Tarpon Towers will make every effort to 
work with the Land Use Office to confirm the cancellation and 
reschedule and to notify abutting neighbors. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Stacey Sefcik in 
the Land Use Office at zeo@norfolkct.org or at 860-542-6804. 
 


